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Issue: 
In some jurisdictions, patients for whom civil commitment procedures have been initiated may be 
temporarily housed in jails or other correctional facilities. The absence of a therapeutic setting and delay 
of appropriate clinical assessment in such settings are incompatible with the standard of care for acutely 
ill psychiatric patients. 
 
APA Position: 
 
Holding facilities of the criminal justice system, such as jails, are not appropriate for housing 

individuals in the process of being civilly committed. Individuals for whom civil commitment 

procedures have been initiated should be expeditiously admitted to an appropriately staffed and 

equipped mental health facility. 
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